
 

 

 

                     
MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Council 
 
FROM:   Alain D. Muise, CAO 
 
SUBJECT:   Updates on Cell Phone Improvements in Argyle 
 
DATE:    May 13, 2025 
 

 
 
Overview: 
According to our local provincial representative, significant progress has been made on cellular 
infrastructure improvements across the Tri-Counties, with a total investment of $69 million as of 
July 2024. 
 
Cellular Upgrades: 
The first four of 27 planned upgrade sites are located in the Tri-Counties region: 

• East Kemptville 
• North Range 
• Middle Ohio 
• Corberrie 

 
The expected completion timeline for these upgrades remains Spring 2025. A request for more 
specific scheduling details has been made, but a response is still pending. 
 
New Tower Construction: 
In addition to the upgrades, 27 new cellular towers are being built. Notable sites include: 

• Carleton 
• Port Maitland 

 
Additional Information: 
Maps, site locations, and coverage details are available at: 
https://internet.buildns.ca/cell/ 
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